
SERVICE LETTER 

Service Letter No. 154 

(Supersedes Service Letter No. 141) 
Dated April 4, 1950 

To: All Distributors 

Subject: Addition of Felt Strips on the Wing Tank Cover in 
Model PA-ll, serial Il-l and up 
Model PA-16, serial 16-1 and up 
Model PA-18, seriallB-1 to 18-113 inclusive 
Model PA-20, serial 20-1 to 20-152 inclusive 

July 12, 1950 

Due to the production variations, it has been noted that the clearance on 
some airplanes between the reinforcements on the gas tank cover and the gas 
tank Itself, is insufficient. It is recommended that the gas tank covers on the 
listed PA-ll's, PA-16's, PA-lS's and PA-20's be removed and strips of felt be 
cemented over the fore and aft reinforcements on the covers. 

It is suggested that felt of specification SAE-F-50, or its equivalent, 
be used. The size of the felt strips should be 1/2" wide and 1/16" thick. 

RB:gh 

Very truly yours, 

Rolland Boardman 
Service Manager 

PIPER AIRCRAFT CORPORATION, LOCK HAVEN, PA., U. S. A. 


